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WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Friday 23rd November  Waipu Cove Surf Life Saving Club
Waipu Cove 7.05 pm
PUBLIC FORUM: Neil Strom, M. Bell, L. Bell (Please see notes attached at the bottom)
PRESENT: L. Judd (Chairperson, A. McCulloch (Secretary), J. Henderson, R. King, P. Baker, 
N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: None





ATTENDING: A. Trist, L. Fernee, K. Baker, G. Shanaghan, N Strom, J. Sargent, K. Marcinsowicz, P. Loftus, M. Bell, D. Waters, L. Bell, J. Burrows, K. Rainey.
Chairperson read aloud from a letter received from DOC dated 4th Oct 2012.

Page 2 – Conclusion, “The Board is on track in steadily reducing the number of long term occupations affecting the November to March holiday season; and the current 110 ASH Agreements is 6 less than was issued last year.

The current rate of attrition seems to be reasonably in line with the Departments expectations in dealing with issues around the Minister’s consent under s.44 (2) of the Reserves Act; and in particular the objective to eventually have all sites on an equal opportunity basis.”
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 22 October  2012
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






A. McCulloch /J. Henderson Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None.
CORRESPONDENCE: 
Inwards
18 Oct 

R. Melville

ASH personal request
22 Oct 

Martin


Site 71 – hard awning application with managers

23 Oct

N. Strom

Revised Statement of speech WCRBN Meeting 22nd Oct 2012

23 Oct

G. Shanaghan

Approval of typed speech

24 Oct

EMA


AGM

07 Nov

L. Bell


Request for speaking rights

08 Nov

J. Subritzky

Annual site fees
08 Nov

Audit NZ

Waipu Cove Audit - Fraud Questionnaire (1)
09 Nov

N. Strom

Casual Camping Fees

14 Nov

N. Strom

Request for speaking rights

15 Nov

G. Shanaghan

Request for speaking rights

16 Nov

M. Bell


Request for speaking rights
Outwards
22 Oct

G. Shanaghan

Copy of typed speech

29 Oct

N. Strom

Response to letter

03 Nov

G. Doreen

Portacom (2)
14 Nov

Audit NZ

Questionnaire returned

15 Nov

N. Strom 

Text of speech
18 Nov

J. Subritzky

Annual site fees
18 Nov

L. Bell


Speaking rights granted



M. Bell


Speaking rights granted



N. Strom

Speaking rights granted



G. Shanaghan

Speaking rights declined



R. Melville

ASH personal request
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 








A. McCulloch/ R. King Carried
(1) The Board has received the Audited Accounts 2009, Audit NZ have all the draft accounts and have taken on extra staff to clear back log before changes are made to the Standards of accounting practices for public entities – PBE’s replacing NZIAS standards.

(2) Graham Doreen was contacted to see if he would be interested in buying back the Portacom. It has subsequently been sold to St. Johns Mangawhai (for removal this week)

REPORTS:

· Financial Report –.Income up 14%, Expenses up 41% 5k in additional costs, with staff changes, settlements and the improvements to the camp. Year to Date 102k loss will pick up over the holidays 8k loss projected for year end Big variances on deferred maintenance, accounts also need to reflect capital adjustment. Chairperson here responded to an email from N. Strom FRS3 was superceded a number of years ago by NZIAS 16, J. Draper confirmed that the camp changed to these practices and the Auditors were happy with our accounting.
Moved: Report be accepted





J. Henderson/ A. McCulloch  Carried 
· Management report (attached below) 
Moved: Report be accepted 





L. Judd/ P. Baker Carried

· Surf Club Liaison Report – It has been very quiet with little surf except at the BP IRB Series held on the 10th Nov at Waipu Cove, a few injuries but it went well. The gate was left open and an eye will be kept on this. 19 recruits in progress and in December first aid, emergency care course. Thanks to the camp for valuable support and making the community. The proposal for the backpackers will now be in Feb/March next year
Moved: Report be accepted 





A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Dune and beach monitoring  - planting plan will be actioned next week and on going. Beach access between 178 and 179, meeting arranged with Laura Shaft & DoC together to confirm options. In meantime the windchute which is less steep could be used and a ladder for ease put into use till further measures can be taken, as this is the worst one. Contamination sign near stream. Chair will write to the Regional Council and District Council request that the testing programme be reinstated as the stream is a major feature of our public amenity used by a great number of young children, stating precedent set by Ngunguru, where sign is removed when there is no contamination, the contamination in the past has mostly been due to avian contamination.
· Camp Walkabout report –Board members met and had an extensive walk around the camp, with Anton. 
Future developments – new shed/all weather room development, needs to be reworked with larger room and higher studs in the garage. A dangerous goods store needs to be planned for.
Future cabin locations – were examined and will be looked at in reference to the Drainage programme, which has been given a permit to access the councils two drains. Thanks to Belinda for her scale drawings. There is still a lot of work to calculate linear drainage costs.
Fences along the ocean side will be 5 wire fences to stop people still climbing through. Boardwalk links eventually to make access easy, approx 161 meters of access way’s to be upgraded over time at a cost of around $400 a metre. (Walkways/stairs/ramps with hand rails both sides) There are 5 access ways that currently don’t have any form of constructed access, these are the highest priority that need to be progressed in the near future, the main one now is the playground access way. Again all dependent on DoC meeting. Gary although a builder has a priority as assistant manager, perhaps oversee the works. For more information on dune processes please follow link below.
http://www.dunestrust.org.nz/uploads/2.2%20storm%20Cut%20erosion%202011.pdf
Northern Ablution Block split work into 2 either side of Labour weekend and further developments will continue next year. A garage to protect the assistant managers vehicle from the elements. Rum Row toilets costly to get power there (actual cost yet to be determined), looking at alternative hand drying options (possibly cloth).

Judder bars to slow campers (3 before Xmas), Gaps will be placed in the middle for cycling through. At present the walkabout was a fact finding mission and first priority is the outstanding maintenance issues and then aesthetics will follow. BBQ on Reserve near the stream needs attention because of its present state and its need for firewood. A replacement will be moved located slightly northwards and possibility of another electric BBQ will be investigated (another power meter will be necessary).
· Fee calculator A formula had been derived to look at fee information from 7 camps similar to Waipu Cove Camp Ground. The Chairperson felt the formula didn’t work as well as it could as the casual site fees were lower. This will be reviewed next year due to the low fees in comparison with other camps.
After much discussion,
A. McCulloch moved: Annual site fees be increased to $5,000.00. No seconder. Motion failed for want of a seconder.
P. Baker moved: ASH fees stay as they are until accurate information for statistical analysis over a full year to determine what the increase should be next year. Motion failed for want of a seconder.
J. Henderson moved: The fee be set at $4000.00 for 2013/2014 Seconded: R. King Motion carried (4 for with 1 against. P Baker asked for his against vote to be recorded).

 Anton was instructed to look into the casual fees for 2013-2014 to bring camp in line with other camp grounds.

Newsletter – thanks for everyone’s input and this will be available at the office, website, not at the beginning of December
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Markets; First Saturday of the month, and second Sunday of the month. WCSLSC 3rd Dec General meeting
· Future Meetings –  January TBC 
· Discussion on reallocation of sites process.- Manager to consider operational factors and make recommendations to Board.
MEETING CLOSED AT             9.11       p.m.
Public Forum Laurie Bell (1)
[image: image1.png]Good evening to everybody here my name is Laurie Bell a resident of Waipu Cove.

attended th st board meeting of the 22° October 1o hear and e what was
happening now with the Camp and any future plans proposed.

must it was rthersurpised o hear th st speaker e G Shanaghn,
Comments about destroying the fabic r the Camping fatemiy hereat the cove

M Stron'scomments onth current financil tte of the Camp rom 2006/2007
Showthe funds ave inreased quite sigifcantly o3 fure now of $429,00.00.

1do eaizethere wil e expendre ging forward withthe Northern Abution
Black, Grey Water Reticultion and the possibity o uture cabins but given al
hat wih th fiures shown and o income between now and Ao, wil sl
leave s very heathy amount n the bank.

I thesevery chllengin had tmes for e over the past two years
economicaly, one would have 1035k why the Board as dcided to implement
Such 3 arge increase n eesfo 3 casual e o famiy o four (mum, dad & two
enidren. There ar  geat umber o amiles srugeling out there who iy have
ad two weeks planned tis ear butwil probablyonybe bl t affrd one. &
7% creas gven that the CP1 ate s e hat 1% doesseem  touch excssive
woulatyou hink.

At the st conferene | stended just veryrecently,Government and lading
Economists werepreicing alow C..righ through o June nextyear. 1 know
rom expriencethat tis Governmentand theprevious abour Government have
oth made thee mandate o make the good od i ampingafordabe.

1 hesevery tough tms orth oainary New Zeland family, | would e to
Propose you rethink yourdecisions o nreaseth fes and especaly increases
50 igh  relton to th aest CPL.

Wit s present inancial stuation you coudprice yoursel 100 Nigh for pecple
‘wha were planninga loner holida.




[image: image2.png]“Thisalso applies to your ASH as well | have spoken to a great number of ASH who
ave over the past 35 years assited, bl andscaped andeven done securityfor
the camp allon a voluntary Bai. These peoplear now saying theyjustcan't
ford it any mre. A great number of thes peopl are retred and ave found
over the past  yearsthe retur onany investmentsthy ha o be aleto do
these hlidays nad now haied making it very dificl to sford uch bi ncreases.

know from experence aferbeing nvoved i the SrfClub for 45 years tht the
b woukd haveneversurived it had't been for al o the volurtary work
thes familes that camped here i for the club, these familes sl camp e
brcause s lace they lov.

5. community we have a wonderfu st here and we need o remerber what
this DOC campls for.

Fami holdays where peope from difeent partsof the counrysometimes nly.
nce ayear, but duin thatshrt e every year they would mest p with
frends they have mcde through camping here. | coudtllyou leny of
‘wondertu sores fom young poplethat sl rememberth tressure huntsand
talent questsand thespot ightin,thy us o njoyeveryyer/ Al of these.
hings have been Baned by previous management.

We ned o remember theculture of the camping ateriy that i hre. An
fordale holdayat hscamp will ot oy help the camp but s help the
wider community.

13 sure wil ot dent your cash flow and surplus funds bance ffor ne.
frther ver thefes dd ot o 5.

1 thank you for giving me the time to express my views a5 a resident.




N. Strom
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M. Bell

A number of years ago a letter was sent to DOC, in this letter there was a comment referring to a group of disenfranchised campers. This group is a group that care about Waipu Cove and knows how difficult it is for the Board. 

Chairperson stated that this was before the current Boards time and the Board was unclear what this letter was in reference to, but does not express the current Boards views.
A. McCulloch explained that the request to L Bell to supply speech text came from the minute secretary to ensure that records were accurate.
Managers Report – November 2012

A busy month, particularly with self-contained cabins being occupied at 79%, and overall cabin occupancy up 18% on the same time the previous year. Labour weekend was steady and went well without any major issues, and a good time was had by all.
General:

Rabbit eradication completed by management and DOC, which will be an ongoing job to keep the rabbit population under control.

We have been preparing for our Qualmark assessment on 1st Dec. We are currently rated 4 star, and this assessment will determine whether we maintain or improve on this rating. 

We now have new uniforms, ready for the summer season. Hopefully these will make all staff more visible to campers.

As discussed in the recent walk around of the camp with the Board, we have investigated the proposal to reposition cabin 4. The cost is estimated to be in the region of $10,000, and now it needs to be assessed by the board as to whether or not it is a viable idea.

All ASH agreements for 2012/13 have been posted out, along with the letter from the board.

There has been a recent spate of thefts from ASH caravans in the north end of the camp. We have notified the police and they have been on site to investigate further. This highlights the need for extending the current CCTV coverage, as this area is a blind spot. In the meantime, we are being vigilant in checking caravans and keeping an eye out for people behaving suspiciously in and around the camp.

The portacom has been sold, and will be removed off site in the next few days. This will enable us to utilise the space for additional camp sites over Christmas.

Actual occupancy for October: 

•
Cabins: 46.77% occupancy, with an average rate of $101.58 per night. 
•
Powered/non-powered sites: 8.16 % occupancy, with an average rate of $41.85 per night. 
•
Last year cabins 29%@ $93.10 
•
Last year camp sites 7.11% @ $40.82
Forecast occupancy for November:

Cabins: 48.00% occupancy, with an average rate of $90.00 per night. 
Powered/non-powered sites: 6.5% occupancy, with an average rate of $42.00 per night. 
Last year cabins 47.14% @$81.46 

Last year camp sites 8.43% @ $39.66 

 Maintenance:
Cabins 1,2,3 and 4 have been repainted, as they were in need of a spruce up.

Trees trimmed and removed adjacent to the Beachouse restaurant, and the stumps munched.

Water pressure in the north end of the camp has been an ongoing issue, with it being on the low side. We are looking into the issue further in order to fix the problem before Christmas is upon us.

North block floor surface is now complete and looking really good. 

Kind regards,

Anton and Lucy
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